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Dear Parents /Caregivers, 

Welcome back to Term 3, this term is 
going to be busy as we have lots of 
interesting and exciting things happening. 
Next week the School will have some 
musicians visit, they are going to work 
with our girls to write a song about women 
and the contributions they have made throughout history. Then the school 
will be entertained by the Femina Australis concert. So make sure you get 
the children to school. 

Student and Family Information 
It has come to our attention this week that much of our data is not up to 
date. If you change phone numbers or address please let the front office 
know, as soon as possible. It is imperative that we are able to contact 
parents or caregivers at any time. It is also very important that we have 
enrolment forms for every student in the school, if you have returned or just 
joined Warlawurru please make sure we a completed enrolment form. If you 
are unsure if we have your current information please give it to your bus 
driver on Monday. 

School Buses 
Please be on time for the buses. If you are not ready, let the Mr Steve or Mr 
Warren know, most of the time they may be able to come back. We are 
changing some of the routes to make the trips more stream-line as so the 
children are not in the bus for too long, but this requires cooperation from 
everyone. Also, if there is a change in pick up or drop off, please inform the 
school as soon as possible. 

Canteen 
Due to unforeseen circumstances, Miss Kelly was unable to take up the 
position of cook in the canteen, but we have been very lucky to have Miss 
Zarema accept the position. Miss Zarema has some great ideas for the 
lunch and morning tea menus. Please make her feel welcome. Also thank 
you for the parents and caregivers who have paid for their school lunches, 
remember it is $3.00 per day for a healthy morning tea and cooked lunch. 
No student will miss out on being feed due to non-payment. 

Uniforms 
It is very pleasing to see so many students in their uniforms, thank you for 
your cooperation in this matter. Uniforms are available from Miss Zarema in 
the kitchen. The students love wearing their uniform and it gives them a 
sense of pride and belonging. It would be wonderful to have everyone in 
uniform one day.                                             
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NEWS FROM THE MIDDLE PRIMARY
Roseline Landsberg

We are back into learning 
Middle Primary has a had a good start to school this Term.  After speaking to the children about the 
great holiday they have had, they have now agreed that it is good to be back at school to catch up 
with all the friends and chat about their holidays too. Here’s looking forward to a great Term 3 Middle 
Primary 

  
30th Anniversary 
Warlawurru Catholic School celebrates 30 years of quality Catholic education in Red Hill this year. 
We have many things planned, but the most important thing is our big celebration day on Wednesday 
20 September. We will have an Open Day, celebrate Mass, and have activities and displays. It is 
hoped that as many past and present students, teachers and families will come to the big party. If you 
know anyone who went to Warlawurru please invite them to our celebration. It would be great if some 
of the past students were willing to talk and share their Walawurru Story! They can contact the school 
for more information. 

It is with a heavy heart that we have to say goodbye to Miss Brittany, she is moving to Geraldton to 
be with her family. I would like to publically acknowledge her efforts and work for the school over the 
past two and half years, we will miss her smiling face in the front office. I am currently in the process 
of hiring her replacement. 

Remember that your child needs to be at school every day, so they can learn and achieve to the best 
ability. If you know someone who should be at school or is new to town please promote and direct 
them to our wonderful school. I will be in Perth for a few days in the coming weeks for meetings. 
These meetings are very important, as I will be promoting our school and all we do here at 
Warlawurru. Miss Christine will be in charge whilst I’m away, but I will be in regular contact with the 
school and will be available for any important school matter. 

Have a safe and relaxing weekend! 

Learning is fun …. And so is having good friends…



NEWS FROM THE SENIOR PRIMARY

Christine Sell

WHAT’S THE SCOOP WITH THE SENOIR PRIMARY GROUP? 

Welcome back to Term 3 everyone. 
This week in Science Mr Steve taught the Senior Primary class about magnets and 
magnetic force. We learnt that a magnet is an object or material, usually metallic, 
which produces an invisible force called a magnetic field. The force allows it to 
attract some metals and to attract or repel other magnets from a distance. It was a 
fun lesson where we all got to experiment with magnets and magnetic fields. We all 
got to take 2 magnets home to do our own experiments. We are excited to see what
Mr Steve will teach us next week. 
Both the Cobra & Black Head Snake groups began new reading programs this 
week. The Cobras are learning about Geese migration and the Black Head Snakes 
are learning about living things through their reading stories. 






